Spokes Planning Group Meeting – 23rd January 2012

Attending – Sandy Scotland (SS) Chair, Peter Hawkins (PH), Alec Mann (AM), Barbara Canton (BC) and Euan Renton (ER). Apologies received from Marion Preez (MP), Liane Bauer (LB) and John Love (JL), 

Planning Matters

1. 9 hour commuter parking - A recent TRO reducing the cost  will be objected to by Spokes and CTC on the grounds that it will increase congestion and related CO2 emissions. SS and PH to follow-up.

2. Southern Arc – The plans for pedestrians and cyclists using Haymarket station seem under-planned especially in the light of the anticipated growth in station use (reflected in R. Grants submission from Spokes). SS has raised the need for the Council to take action on this matter.  [Note – Ewan Jeffrey also involved on behalf of Spokes as our bike-rail rep; he has commented in our submission to Rail 2014 consultation].

3. Royal Mile Charette – AM had attended and will write with cycling points to the organisers as the Charette itself had not provided much opportunity to raise points.

4. 20MPH in South Central area to go live in March.

5. Cycling Fatality on Lanark Road – We will register an interest in receiving feedback from the Police / Council at the next Cycle Forum.

6. Canning St – Correspondence suggests access may get worse rather than better because of a re-located taxi rank. This could preclude a two way cycle route between Rutland Squ and Shandwick Place. To be raised at Cycle Forum [post meeting note – email sent to Chris Brace for clarification]

7. South Queensferry B924 – A TRO proposes a 40MPH speed limit which is very welcome.

8. Police Safety Initiative on Middle Meadow Walk – This was discussed at the most recent Cycle Forum and it was felt stopping every cyclist was not the best way of conveying safety messages. The Streets Ahead road safety forum may provide opportunities for proposing other ways of getting the message across.   [Note – Mies Knottenbelt and Ian Maxwell represent spokes on the CEC/police Streets Ahead working party].

9. Path clearance on the North Edinburgh network had been noted however a members complaint about the lack of gritting on the Blackhall path had also been received.

Transport Matters

1. Newcraighall North Planning application has been given approval.

2. New Bridge Westfield Avenue to Pansy Walk – now open. PH to thank David Givan of the Council.

3. Caltongate – we need to look out for revised plans.

4. Orwell Terrace PAN – The development offers the opportunity for improved access to and from Lidl to the Telfer Subway. BC to attend consultation on 7th February and PH to contact Lidl Property Services to get their view.

5. Edmonstone Estate -  Plans have been published and PAN exhibitions are upcoming but it is not clear if anyone will be able to attend.

6. Devon Place – Our desire for a link between the path at railway / tram level top Devon Place is being supported by the Council’s transport function. PH to pass this indication of support on to Planning, including the Case Officer.

7. Ingles Green Supermarket – new plans have been received of some of the details PH to review.

8. Kirkliston North – a large development is proposed. PAN event is planned for 20th February.

9. Edinburgh Local Development Plan – SS has adapted a Spokes submission based on that done by PH for CTC.

10. Gibson Terrace - plans for new canal access is welcomed.

11. Spokes is preparing a cycling manifesto it wants parties to support in the forthcoming Council elections.

12. PH to ask JL if any progress on Montrose Terrace lane blocking by trade bins, and resolution of 1-way cycle contraflow for Cambusnethan St.

Next Meeting – Monday 27th February, 8.00PM at ER’s, 19 Saughtonhall Terrace, EH12 5RB.

